Berrynarbor Parish Council



Parish Clerk: Julie Irwin

Email: Clerk@berrynarborparishcouncil.org.uk

Tel: 07784929906

Clerks Report - 12 August 2025

1. Ye Olde Globe update

a. A community group is being formed and a meeting organised for 23 September to ascertain the interest in this project. Feedback from this meeting will be provided at the Oct PC.

2. Gate to Recreation Field

- a. I have spoken with SWW. The issue is that the combination padlock has been placed in such a way on the chain that SWW are unable to open their padlock. Therefore, they are unable to open it. Cllr. Boxall and I tried to open the padlock but the combination no longer works.
- b. A horse has been in the recreation field and left a deposit.

3. Dog poo bag dispenser

a. A larger dispenser has been ordered and will require fitting to fence

4. Fountain

a. It has been reported that the fountain (by bus stop/Sawmills) has been hit again. I have not been able to view the damage.

5. Sand bunker

- a. Sand bunker licence has been signed and returned to NDC
- b. Costs for repair are on agenda

6. Memorial Bench

a. Only 2 Councillors suggested a preference to colour so it will be brown. I will liaise with Parishioner to sort purchase.

7. Car Park & Toilets

a. I have followed this up with Samuels Solicitors to find out where we have got to. They have chased NDC a couple of times (not too many to keep costs down) with no response. They are telephoning again this week.